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Y 
es! Even though it is cold outside today, spring is around the corner. Time to 
enjoy more of Michiganôs great outdoors. 
 

Inside we still have some more enjoyment coming up. We will be showing our 
NuCanoe off and selling tickets for it and our banquet at the Birch Run Expo Swap 
Meet April 15. Then, itôs  time again for our annual spring banquet on  
April 22. Lots of fun and great prizes with many friends to enjoy dinner and time 
with. Then, comes the opening day of trout season in conjunction with the 
dedication of the new Art Neumann memorial. We will have this ceremony at the 
Lovells Museum on opening day where the CEO of Trout Unlimited and other 
dignitaries will attend!  

(See Meanders, page 9) 
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Meanders 
A few thoughts from 

the president 
Don Meyer 

Don Meyer, chapter president 

Important Message:  Fall 2017 Mershon Muddler News 
 
The Mershon Chapter Board of Directors has made a decision to discontinue mailing issues of the Muddler to chapter mem-
bers unless members specifically request to continue receiving a paper copy. Increasing costs of producing and mailing cop-
ies of the Muddler have prompted this decision along with the growing reliance on digital formats of many daily sources of 
information in our day to day lives.  The Muddler has been available in an electronic version through the Mershon website 
for many years and going forward this will remain the source to read or download the latest issues.  If you would like to still 
receive a paper copy of the Muddler through the mail, you must complete the form below and return it to the address 
listed prior to May 1, 2017.  We hope you support our decision with the realization that this will also allow us to devote more 
of the chapterôs funds to the support of cold water conservation efforts. 
 
To continue receiving issues of the Mershon Muddler Newsletter via a mailed format, please complete the form below and 
return it to the address listed. 

Mershon Muddler Newsletter Request 

William B. Mershon Chapter of Trout Unlimited 

P.O. Box 6920 

Saginaw, MI 48608-6920 

 

Name______________________________________________________________ 

 

Street Address_______________________________________________________ 

 

City_________________________, State_____________, Zip Code_____________ 

 

      I would like to continue receiving mailed copies of the Mershon Muddler Newsletter 

 

Signature___________________________________________________________ 
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legislator votes, and other items 
concerning management of our 
natural resources. 
 
Check out these websites to find out 
more about your legislatorðwhat 
committees they sit on, past votes, 
what theyôve sponsored, etc.  
 

State 
For Bill-Specific Information: 
www.legislature.mi.gov 
Use the search box for bill-specific 
language 
 
Find Your Representative: 
house.michigan.gov 
senate.mi.gov 
 
Michigan LCV Conservation 
Scorecard: 
michiganlcv.org/at-the-capitol/
environmental-scorecard/
scorecard-library/ 

 

Federal 
Gov Track:  
www.govtrack.us/ 
-Great all-around resource for 
finding and tracking bills and 
legislators 
-Easiest to search by bill number 
-Sign up for email updates as a bill 
is developed 
 
TU Action Center:  
www.tu.org/action-center 
-Actions, Legislator Look-up, Find 
Legislation, Quick Sign-up 
-Currently 5 Advocacy Campaigns 
 
National LCV Conservation 
Scorecard: 

scorecard.lcv.org.  É 
 

Conservation 
Corner 
 

T 
he Mershon chapter hosted 
Taylor Ridderbusch as guest 
speaker at the recent January 

fish fry and annual business meeting.  
Taylor is the Great Lakes Organizer 
for Trout Unlimited National.  One of 
his duties is to monitor state and 
federal legislation affecting the 
natural resources of the Great Lakes 
region and significant national issues 
affecting us all.  He provided updates 
as well as pending action concerning 
a number of items, among them a 
proposed federal bill to ban net-pen 
aquaculture in the Great Lakes and a 
federal initiative to change the laws 
regulating the transfer of federal 
lands to the states. 
 
The aquaculture bill would prevent 
the establishment of commercial net-
pen aquaculture operations in the 
waters of the Great Lakes.  
According to seachoice.org, net-pens 
are found offshore in coastal areas or 
in freshwater lakes.  These open-net 
pens or ócagesô are considered a high-
risk aquaculture method as they allow 
for free and unregulated exchange 
between the farm and the surrounding 
environment. Open net-pens allow 
free exchange of high concentrations 
of waste, chemicals, parasites and 
disease, and there is always the 
danger of farmed fish escaping the 
pens.  Recently, Michigan Attorney 
General Bill Schuette sided with 
opponents of net-pen farming and 
stated, ñlaws related to aquaculture 
donôt permit registration of such 
facilities in Michiganôs Great   
Lakes waters.ò 

With respect to the transfer of federal 
lands, the following information is 
reported by thehill.com:  
House Republicans endorsed a 
procedural change to make it easier 
for Congress to transfer federal 
land to state or local government 
agencies. The provision in the 
package of House rules would 
prohibit the Congressional Budget 
Office from taking into account 
lost federal revenue from energy 
production, logging, recreation or 
other uses when it decides whether 
a piece of legislation is revenue-
neutral or would contribute to the 
federal deficit.  House Natural 
Resources Committee Chairman 
Rob Bishop (R-Utah), who 
supports federal land transfers, 
sponsored an amendment that the 
GOP caucus voted on to include 
the provision in the rules 
resolution. 

 
Rep. Raul Grijalva (Ariz.), the top 
Democrat on the Natural Resources 
Committee, slammed the change in a 
letter urging his colleagues to vote 
against it:  
The House Republican plan to give 
away Americaôs public lands for 
free is outrageous and absurd. This 
proposed rule change would make 
it easier to implement this plan by 
allowing the Congress to give 
away every single piece of 
property we own, for free, and 
pretend we have lost nothing of 
any value. Not only is this fiscally 
irresponsible, but it is also a 
flagrant attack on places and 
resources valued and beloved by 
the American people. 

 
Taylor also provided a list of 
resources for tracking bills, past 


